
 

 

 
 

SUSTAINABILITY AND TRANSPORT ADVISORY GROUP 
 

Thursday 4 August, 2022 at 6pm 
 

Venue: Via Zoom 
City of Vincent 

Administration and Civic Centre 
244 Vincent Street Leederville 

     UNCONFIRMED MINUTES 
 
   
Attendees: 
 
City of Vincent Councillors 
Cr Loden (Chairperson), Cr Hallett 
 
Community Representatives 
Chris Cutress, Helen Griffiths, Ian Kininmonth, Jacinta Key, Adam Wilmot, Katherine Celenza 
 
City of Vincent Officers 
A/Director Infrastructure & Environment, Sustainability & Innovation Co-ordinator, Sustainability & Innovation 
Advisor, A/Manager Parks, A/Coordinator Parks Strategy & Projects  
 
 

 
 
1. Welcome/Declaration of Opening 
 

Councillor Loden opened the meeting at 6:04pm and delivered the Acknowledgement of Country. 
 
2. Apologies 
 

Chief Executive Officer, Active Transport Officer, A/Manager Engineering 
 

3. Confirmation of the Minutes 
 

That the Minutes of the meeting held on 9 June, 2022 be received and confirmed as true and correct record.  
 
4. Business 
 

4.1  Water for Greening and Cooling 
 

The A/Manager of Parks Sarah Hill and A/Co-ordinator of Parks David Gerrard provided an 
overview of the City’s groundwater use. Key points included: 
 

 
 Overview of groundwater use. 
 Gnangara Groundwater Allocation Plan. 
 Eco-zoning program. 
 Central control and irrigation system. 
 Turf renovation and maintenance program. 
 Water Sensitive Urban Design. 
 Irrigation removal program. 
 
Members were then invited to make comments and suggestions regarding future programs, 
projects and initiatives. These suggestions included: 
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 Investigate whether the City is eligible for allocation credits for injecting water into the aquifer. 
 Consider installing greywater systems. 
 Compost and its role in improving soil quality. 
 Evaluating alternative water supplies. 

 
 

RECOMMENDED ACTION: STAG members to note update. 
 
   
 
4.2 WALGA Road Safety Update 
 

WALGA’s Regional Road Safety Advisor provided an update to the group. Road Safety 
Performance Reports for the 2015-2019 period will be released shortly. These reports prioritise 
road safety treatments and initiatives.  
 
A new WALGA representative will be attending the group in October. Katherine Celenza was 
thanked by the Chairperson for her contribution over the past two years.  

 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: STAG members to note update. 

 
 
4.5  Status Update of Previous Agenda Items 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
4.6  Other business 
   

 The Chief Executive Officer will soon be re-signing a Memorandum of Understanding reconfirming 
the City’s commitment to the Waterwise Council Program. The City has participated in the program 
since 2016. 

 
 
5. Close/Next Meeting 
 

The Chairperson closed the meeting at 7:30pm.  The next meeting will be held on Thursday 13 October at 
6pm. 

 
 
Signed ________________________________________________________________________ 

Councillor (Chairperson) 
 
 
 
Dated this ___________________ day of _________________________________________ 20__ 

Item Current Status Next Step 
Future Climate 
Technology Review 

Discussed at 29 October 2020 
STAG. 

Circulate relevant sections 
as they are completed, to 
inform decision making by 
Council on relevant matters 


